BIODIVERSITY ADVISORY PANEL

STATEMENT LETTER

We, the undersigned:

Biodiversity Advisory Panel (BAP):

Dr. Suci Utami Atmoko
Dr. Rondang Siregar
Dr. Puji Rianti

Dr. Onrizal

Pobd~

Based on the proposal submitted by PT Agincourt Resources (PTAR) regarding the mining activity
(Activities) below:

= Construction of tailings placement facility (TMF west).
= Continued mineral exploration activity in Tor Ulu Ala (TUA) area.

Considering that:

1. BAP has carried out a series of recent Tapanuli orangutan surveys and phenology studies
conducted within proposed work areas.

2. BAP has understood the nature of works of those proposed activities and hence able to do proper
risks identification and mitigation of proposed activities to protection of biodiversity.

3. BAP is aware and has taken into consideration the results of High Carbon Stock (HCS) Report
provided by Jardines Mattheson.

BAP hereby declare its approval of continuation of activities proposed mentioned above. PTAR has
obligation to follow all the relevant procedures in ensuring protection of biodiversity in its operational
area. PTAR is also required and adhere to follow development methods, procedures, sequence,
and timing of development mutually agreed with BAP.

This Statement is made for appropriate use.

Jakarta, 20 December 2023
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[Dr. Rondang Siregar] [Dr. Suci Utami Atmoko]




